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Boone County Conservation District Meeting 
 

March 21, 2017 
 

Minutes 
 

I. Roll Call and Call to Order 
 

The regular meeting of the Boone County Conservation District Board of Trustees was called to order 
by Board President Mike Petersen at 4:00 p.m. on Tuesday, March 21, 2017 at the Gustafson Nature 
Center, 603 N. Appleton Rd., Belvidere, IL. 
 
Roll call was taken and the following board members were present: Mike Petersen, Sean Beckmann, 
Matt Bullard and Katie Rudy. Board member John Todt was absent.  Also present were Dan Kane, Mick 
Johnston, Attorney Loos, Josh Sage, Cathie Johnson, Pam Stock, Tina Dawson and Nick Sheppard. 

 
II. Minutes 

 
January 17, 2017 Meeting 
 
Matt Bullard motioned and Katie Rudy seconded that the minutes of the December 20, 2016 meeting 
be approved as presented. 
 
Poll votes were: Katie Rudy – aye  Mike Petersen – aye   

Matt Bullard – aye  Sean Beckmann - aye 
 

Motion approved. 
 
Due to a lack of quorum, no February meeting was held. 
    

 III. Financial reports 
 

Financial reports for January 2017 and February 2017 were reviewed and filed subject to audit. 
 
 

IV. Public Input 
 

No public was present. 
 

 
V. Staff Reports 
 

The reports were included with the packet. 
  
 
 
VI. District Affairs 
 
 Long Prairie Trail Clean Up 



 
Director Kane informed the board that Comcast Cares is again partnering with the District for the Long 
Prairie Trail clean up on April 22, 2017. Comcast provides donuts, coffee, t-shirts and lunch to all 
participants who register.  He encouraged all board members to volunteer. 
 
Resignation of trustee John Todt 
 
Board member John Todt submitted a letter to board informing them that due to health reasons, he 
was not able to continue to serve on the Board of Trustees. 
 
Katie Rudy moved and Sean Beckmann seconded that the board regretfully accept Mr. Todt’s 
resignation. 
 
Poll votes were: Katie Rudy – aye Matt Bullard – aye  

Mike Petersen - aye Sean Beckmann – aye 
  
 Motion approved. 
 
 In response to the resignation, Matt Bullard will now serve as the Board’s secretary. 

 
 

 Budget Ordinance No. 129 
  

Matt Bullard moved and Sean Beckmann seconded that Budget Ordinance No. 129 be accepted as 
presented. 
 
Poll votes were: Katie Rudy – aye Matt Bullard – aye  

Mike Petersen - aye Sean Beckmann – aye 
  

Motion approved 
 
 
 
 
Fee Schedule 
 
Sean Beckmann moved and Katie Rudy seconded that the new fee schedule (see attached) be 
approved as proposed. 
 
Poll votes were: Katie Rudy – aye Matt Bullard – aye  

Mike Petersen - aye Sean Beckmann – aye 
  

Motion approved 
 
 
 
Executive Session 
 
There was no need for an executive session. 



  
 Action as a Result of Executive Session 
 

No action was taken. 
 
Easement/License Agreement – Farm City Elevator 
 
Director Kane and Attorney Loos reported that this issue is still be worked on and they will keep the 
board updated on any new developments. 
 
 

VII. Accounts Payable 
 

Matt Bullard motioned and Katy Rudy seconded that the District pay the payables due through 
February 21, 2017 and March 21, 2017. 
 
Poll votes were: Mike Petersen – aye  Katie Rudy - aye   

    Matt Bullard – aye  Sean Beckmann – aye  
  
Motion approved. 
 

VIII. Board Comments 
 
 No comments were made. 
 
 
IX. Adjournment 
 

Sean Beckmann moved and Matt Bullard seconded that at the hour 5:30 p.m. the meeting be 
adjourned.  
 
Poll votes were: Mike Petersen – aye  Katie Rudy - aye   

Matt Bullard – aye  Sean Beckmann - aye    
           
Motion approved. 
 

         
 

__________________________________ 
      President 
 
 
 
 
 _______________________________________ 
 Secretary 
 
 
 



 
 

 
BOONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

 
SUMMARY REPORT for the Board of Trustees 

 
MONTH ENDING JANUARY 31, 2017 

 
 
 

                                               
                                                                           Alpine Invest                            
  Checking   Payroll    Fund                
 
Beginning 
     Balance 11,964.38 56,162.72 1,719,077.29                                                                      
  
Revenues 2,783.50  17,082.02 
       
Expenditures 22,690.94 39,698.06 799.68  
     
Transfer In 58,000.00 38,837.28                 
     
Transfer Out 38,837.28  75,000.00   
                                                                                                                                               
Ending 
     Balance 11,219.66 55,301.94 1,660,359.63     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
BOONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

 
SUMMARY REPORT for the Board of Trustees 

 
MONTH ENDING FEBRUARY 28, 2017 

 
 
 

                                               
                                                                           Alpine Invest                            
  Checking   Payroll    Fund                
 
Beginning 
     Balance 11,219.66 55,301.94 1,660,359.63                                                                      
  
Revenues 2,224.44  1,177.02 
       
Expenditures 70,621.24 41,942.16 612.75  
     
Transfer In 105,000.00 39,698.06                 
       
Transfer Out 39,698.06  75,000.00   
                                                                                                                                               
Ending 
     Balance 8,124.80 53,057.84 1,585,923.90     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 

Monthly Report  

March, 2017 
Dan Kane, Executive Director 

Previous Issues & Activities: 
Grant Updates:  

¶ Illinois Clean Energy Community Foundation 2015 Community Stewardship Challenge Grant:  

There is no new information to report. 



¶ National Fish and Wildlife Foundation (NF&WF)  - Monarch Habitat Grant Program :  

The BCCD has joined a group of twelve regional agencies and organizations partnering to submit a new 

NF&WF Monarch Habitat Grant. This new application has the BCCD restoring 51-acres of cropland 

to native habitats.  We are asking the NF&WF to cover 40% of the cost of native seed with the BCCD 

matching that contribution with 60% of the cost of native seed and contributing the in-kind services to 

prepare the sites, plant the sites, and manage those sites throughout the period of establishment.  A copy 

of the letter of inquiry is included with the Board Meeting packet. 

Easement/License Agreement Request(s):  There is no new information to report.   

Proposed Land Donations: There are no new items to report under this topic. 

OpenLands Project:    

1. The County Line Road Bridge Project:  Planning efforts for the site dedication activities are in the 

process of being arranged.  More information will be provided as it becomes available. 

Update BCCD Master Plan: There is no new information to report. 

Great Lakes Basin Transportation Corporationôs Railroad Proposal: There is no new information to report. 

Parks & Conservation Foundation:  

First: As indicated in the February Monthly Report - the Parks & Conservation Foundation was invited to submit 

a series of six grant proposals for public amenities and hosting of a public event.  The invitation was given by the 

Illinois Clean Energy Community Foundation with an opportunity to submit a grant application for each site that 

the Illinois Clean Energy Community Foundation has previously provided acquisition funds.  The letter of 

invitation to the Parks & Conservation Foundation identified six sites that would each be eligible for a $5,500 

grant award - $5,000 for public amenities and $500 for a site-specific event at each of the six sites.  The P&CF 

submitted applications for all six sites for a potential grant award totaling $33,000.  

Second: The Long Prairie Trail (LPT) Clean-up was an event that has been selected by the Comcast Cares 

Foundation to receive financial support.  The LPT clean-up is scheduled for Saturday, April 22nd, which is also 

Earth Day.  The event starts at 8:00 a.m. at the Poplar Grove Village Hall with refreshments and a brief opening 

ceremony.  Volunteers will then be assigned different sections of the LPT to conduct clean-up efforts.  BCCD 

Board members are encouraged to attend this event and participate in the clean-up activities.  (This issue will be 

on the board meeting agenda for discussion and/or action.) 

Farm City Elevator ï Request: The status of this request is on hold, pending criteria from the State of 

Illinois Department of Natural Resources.   

2016 ï 2017 Hunting Programs: There is no new information to report. 

Groundwater Protection Initiative:   There is no new information to report. 

New Issues & Activities: 

Resignation of Trustee John Todt: Mr. Todt has submitted a letter of resignation due to health concerns.  Mr. 

Todtôs letter is included with the board packet. John has served this community for nearly 10 years as a BCCD 

Trustee. Johnôs investment of effort deserves acknowledgement and recognition!  (This issue will be on the board 

meeting agenda for discussion and/or action.) 

Doug Dufford, IDNR ï CWD Update: Doug Dufford, Wildlife Disease/Invasives Program Manager with 

the IDNR, has indicated that he will not be requesting permission to conduct Chronic Wasting Disease 

surveillance at Kinnikinnick Creek Conservation Area this year.   

Fiscal Year 2018 Budget ï Ordinance No. 129: Staff has prepared the BCCDôs 2018 fiscal year budget.  The 

draft version of this document was distributed to board members at the February board meeting.  Please contact 

Director Kane prior to the board meeting if you have questions about this document.  The Districtôs fiscal year 

starts April 1st, so the board will need to approve a budget this month.  (This issue will be on the board meeting 

agenda for discussion and/or action for approval.) 

Historic Preservation Achievement Award: The Belvidere Historic Preservation Commission has 

selected the Boone County Conservation District for recognition of preserving the past through the various 



events, structures and cultural gardens maintained by the District.  The Awards Program will be held in May.  

Additional information will be provided soon. 

Youth Groundwater Festival: Dan Kane and Tina Dawson-Scott both served as program facilitators for 

this annual event.  This year, more than 600 4th-6th grade students attended the event.  Dan also provided 

facilitator training to other facilitators demonstrating a groundwater model. 

Coordinated Youth Education: Dan Kane and Tina Dawson-Scott met with representatives of the DeKalb 

County Forest Preserves District to discuss the coordinated scheduling for educational programing between the 

two agencies.  A Follow-up meeting was held with Lyle Williams to explore the concept for this in greater 

detail.  Mr. Williams is working to provide support documents for implementing this concept.  

Approval of February Bills Payable: Due to the lack of a quorum at the February Board meeting, the 

board of trustees needs to approve the bills payable for the month of March, and the bills payable for the month 

of February.  (This issue will be on the board meeting agenda for discussion and/or action.) 

 

 

 

*Remember to check the BCCD Website for new programs and activities!  The web address is: www.bccdil.org.  Please feel free to call me in advance 

of the meeting if you have questions about anything in this report, the accompanying documents, or about a district related issue.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bccdil.org/


 
Monthly Report March 2017 

Director of Operations Mick Johnston 

   
Ballard Farm 
The demolition of the basements is well underway and may be finished by the time you receive this report. BelRock is doing the 
demolition. We will be getting help from the County to finish the demolition process. When the road weights are lifted we will be 
getting dirt to cover the collapsed foundations. 
Budget 
I have been working on getting the few numbers for the budget such as new (ADA) sidewalk for the Administration building, John 
Deere Gator and LPT projects. 
Eagle Scout Project 
I’m working with a potential Eagle Scout Hunter Johnson to do a community Bat structure. We are in the beginning stages of getting 
the project planned. When finished it is hoped to attract 3,000-5,000 bats. The potential spot will either be located at Piscasaw Fen 
or Ipsen Road Conservation areas. There was a Bat study done on the Tollway corridor that could help with it being established at 
Ipsen. 
Restroom 
The women’s restroom is being repaired in the Gustafson Center by staff. There were two water leaks in the wall. They have been 
repaired. The work should be completed by next week. 
Training 
Training of new staff is still in progress. It will continue throughout the spring as new seasonal staff joins the team. 
Parks and Conservation Foundation 
Attended a projects committee meeting, and will be attending a regular scheduled meeting March 20th. Several projects are being 
considered by the Foundation. 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Illinois Association of Conservation Districts conference 
Staff attended the IACD conference February16th and 17th. This year’s conference 
was again a success. It is a moderately sized conference. It seems to fit most 
organization budgets. There were Conservation Districts, Forest Preserve Districts, 
Park Districts and Non-Government Land Agencies in attendance. Josh led a session 
on nontraditional management practices (using goats). There were sessions on bats, 
Chronic wasting disease, Volunteers and Special Events and more. Starved Rock is an 
awesome site for this event. Staff that were involved in the planning included Tina, 
Dan, Josh and Mick. 



 
Maintenance Report  

March 2017 
 

1. Worked on lights in the basement. 

2. Finished storage shelves in the basement. 

3. Moved picnic tables, repaired bolts, sanded/replaced boards and stained. 

4. Took F250 to have transmission line repaired. 

5. Cleaned administration building. 

6. Cleaned restrooms, picked up litter, and emptied garbage cans at all open sites. 

7. Changed exterior light on the Chums building. 

8. Took wood and kindling to Beaver Bluffs. 

9. Vacuumed the bus. 

10. Attended IACD seminar. 

11. Filled in hole in parking lot near the Lions shelter. 

12. Repaired tire ruts in Spencer and around the festival area. 

13. Set up and take down of voting equipment. 

14. Changed lock combos and remove hunting signs. 

15. Started inventory for bluebird houses. 

16. Started preparing women’s restroom repair. 

17. Litter removal on roads around Lib and Ipsen. 

18. Bluebird houses and Mutt mitts at Beaver Bluffs. 

19. Work on the woman’s restroom at GNC. 

20. Gather AEDs and bring to Tina. 

21. Looked at grader for the roads. 

22. Worked on valves for water model. 

23. Cut trees on the LPT and Distillery. 

24. Helped fold newsletters. 

25. Put up Kiosk signs all over the District. 

26. Picked up supplies at Horizon. 

27. Snow plowed and cleaned up sidewalks. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Monthly Report 
By: Joshua Sage 

Natural Resources Management Department 
March 2017 

 

1.  Seed Harvest  

¶ All the seeding projects are completed. 

¶ Conditions were anything but ideal. 
 

2. Tuttle Clarkson Natural Area 

¶ A 1.5-acre portion of the site was cleared of invasive trees and brush. 

¶ Herbicide treatment of resprouts has been completed. 

¶ Seed for the project will be collected this growing season. 
 
      3.     Goats 

¶ The goats are being over wintered at Kishwaukee Valley. 
 

4.   Blanding’s Turtles 

¶ The turtles are hibernating. 
 

5. Piscasaw Fen Mitigation 

¶ A tile line investigation has been completed. 

¶ Tree removal in the project area has been completed. 

¶ United States Army Corp staff visited the site and are pleased with the progress so far. 

¶ The boundaries of the mitigation have been located, documented, and marked in the field. 

¶ Trees and shrubs have been ordered for a May 2017 planting. 
 

6. Volunteer Stewardship Grant – Kishwaukee Valley 

¶ All the seed for this project has been collected and purchased. 

¶ All the seed for this project has been planted with help from volunteers. 

¶ Invasive tree and brush removal has been completed by the contractor, Central Tree. 

¶ All fence removal for this project has been completed. Volunteers removed 1,000 linear feet of fencing. 

¶ Herbaceous weed control will resume next growing season. 

¶ The Oak Savanna portion of the project has been seeded. 
 

7. Spencer Conservation Area, riparian restoration 

¶ This project is being completed with funds from memorial donations. 

¶ The project area has been seeded. 

¶ Weeds will be controlled as needed through the growing season 

¶ This is an exciting new project that will put donations to good use creating high quality habitat! 
 

8. Kinnikinnick Creek Conservation Area – USFWS Habitat Enhancement Project 

¶ Staff has completed forestry mowing of invasive trees and brush. 

¶ This project will create 17 acres of short grass prairie, shrub land, and oak savanna. 

¶ Before pictures have been taken as part of the report to be submitted to the USFWS. 

¶ Joel Neylon, an avid birder and BCCD staff member is collecting baseline bird data for this project. This is 
a great opportunity to see how the habitat enhancement will affect bird species diversity. 

 
9. Native pollinator plantings at the office and APF grounds 

¶ These areas have been seeded. 

¶ These sites will be used for education purposes as well as a seed source for milkweed and nectar plants 
for the Monarch butterfly. 



 
10. Brown Conservation Park 

¶ Used the forestry mower to complete routine maintenance per Mary Jo Brown’s request. 

¶ Treating invasive trees and shrubs with herbicide has been completed. 
 

11. Prescribed Fire  

¶ Permits have been submitted and approved by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency for Spring 
2017. 

¶ All fire pumps and equipment have been prepared for spring burn season. 

¶ Spring burn season has started. 
 

12. Flora Prairie 

¶ Controlling invasive trees and shrubs with herbicide using a basal bark method. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Education Department   March 2017 Board Report 

    
 

I. School Programs 

o Teachers are scheduling for spring programs that begin next month. 

o Led a program for 70 lower elementary students at Montessori Private Academy. 

o Gearing up for Envirothon competition on April 4th ï lots of practice days! 

 

II.  Public Programs 

o Bluebird nest box hike scheduled for Saturday, March 25th. 

 

III.  Scouts 

o There are several spring workshops scheduled for both boy and girl scouts. 

 

IV.  Camp 

o Registration starts April 3rd. 

o Most of the staff is hired. 

o Donations are being solicited for out Send-a-Kid-to-Camp program. 

 

V. Meetings/Conferences 

o IACD Conference follow-up meeting 

o Hosting a Regional Roundtable meeting in DeKalb for NE and NW EEAI regions 

o Co-chair of EEAI Annual Conference in March 2018 to be held in Peoria. 

o Planning committee for Midwest Environmental Education Conference in October. 

 

VI.  Other 

o Helped Josh with a burn in Spencer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Board Report February 2017 

Special Events and Public Outreach Manager 
 

 
 
 
 
The LPT cleanup is on Saturday, April 22nd.   Comcast Cares is sponsoring the event and we are eligible for a grant to the Parks and 
Conservation Foundation. There will be a short opening ceremony and photo op at 8:45 and if any Board members would like to 
attend we will include you in the program. 
 
Volunteers will begin work in the greenhouse the week of March 20. 
 
Poplar Grove Elementary 3rd grade classes will be bringing 60 students for a tour of the Nature Center and cabins on Tuesday, April 
25th in the afternoon.   
 
Cindi Carrigan is our webmaster and she is in the process of updating the website to be more user friendly on smartphones and 
tablets. We will be setting up an online payment option for camp  registrations, donations and fee payments.  The website will have 
a new look and be easier to navigate. 
 
Pam Stock 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Final Accounts Payable for February 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Final Accounts Payable for March 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BOONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
 

ORDINANCE NO. 129 
 

 
AN ORDINANCE MAKING APPROPRIATIONS FOR CORPORATE FUNDS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING THE 
1ST DAY OF APRIL, A.D. 2017 AND ENDING THE 31ST DAY OF MARCH, A.D., 2018. 
 
BE IT ORDAINED BY THE PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE BOONE COUNTY CONSERVATION 
DISTRICT: 
 
SECTION I:  That the following sums of money or so much thereof as may be authorized by law, be and the same are 
hereby appropriated for Corporate Funds of the BOONE COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT for the year beginning 
the 1st day of April, A.D., 2017 and ending the 31st day of March, A.D., 2018 as hereinafter specified. 
 

 
CORPORATE FUND 

 
LAW ENFORCEMENT 
      
Attorney Fees and Court Costs 600.00 
Contract with City of Belvidere 5000.00 
Contract with Boone County 5000.00 
 
Total Law Enforcement $10,600.00 
 
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
Professional Services 48,200.00 
 
Total Professional Services  $48,200.00              
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 
Salaries - Wages 247,205.00 
Payroll Taxes (Social Security & Medicare) 18,911.18 
IMRF Expense 28,517.34 
Health Insurance 24,296.00 
Health Ins. Reimbursement Fund 20,000.00 
Property Taxes 12,000.00 
Property Mortgage 5,000.00 
Telephone & Utilities 24,000.00 
Office Expenses & Supplies 6,000.00 
Insurance (liability, vehicles, etc.) 77,000.00 
Uniforms 1,200.00 
Conferences & Training 8,275.00 
Dues (IPARKS, etc.) 6,095.00 
Copy Machine Lease & Printing Costs 8,500.00 
Equipment Purchase 7,000.00 
Equipment Repairs 1,000.00 
Misc. Expenses 12,700.00 
Memorials 400.00 
Public Relations & Information 22,400.00 
Cultural Heritage Garden Program 3,550.00 
Volunteer Resources 4,800.00 
Autumn Pioneer Festival 16,500.00 
Public Outreach &Programming 1,700.00 
Riffles & Eddies 7,000.00 
Natureôs Window 11,600.00 
 
 
Total Administration  $575,649.52 
 



Boone County Conservation District 
Ordinance No. 129 
Page 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LAND MAINTENANCE 
 
Wages 132,790.00 
Payroll Taxes 10,158.44 
Health Insurance 18,796.00 
IMRF 9,694.77 
Building, Landscape Maintenance & Repair 47,800.00 
Utilities 9,700.00 
Fuel 16,000.00 
LPT Maintenance 25,000.00 
Equipment Purchase 2,200.00 
Equipment Repair 25,750.00 
Equipment Rental 2,000.00 
Small Tools, Building Material & Supplies 16,950.00 
Uniforms 2,550.00 
Other 2,500.00 
 
Total Land Maintenance  $321,889.20 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION PROGRAM 
 
Salaries & Wages 82,765.00 
Payroll Taxes 6,331.52 
Health Insurance 9,398.00 
IMRF 6,049.34 
Camp Programs 12,000.00 
School Education Programs 4,000.00 
Public Education Programs 1,500.00 
Uniforms 250.00 
Equipment 650.00 
Displays 3,000.00 
Other 500.00 
 
Total Environmental Education Program  $126,443.87 
 
NATURAL RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
 
Salaries 128,880.00 
Payroll Taxes 9,859.32 
Uniforms/Safety Equipment 2,000.00 
Health Insurance 18,796.00 
IMRF 10,900.80 
Ecological Restoration 18,000.00 
Equipment Purchase or Rental 13,450.00  
 
Total Natural Resource Management  $201,886.12 
 
 
Total Operating Expenses $1,284,668.7 
 



Boone County Conservation District 
Ordinance No. 129 
Page 3 
 
CAPITAL EXPENSES 
 
Land Acquisition 5,000.00 
Vehicle & Equipment Purchases 12,000.00 
Major Site Improvement Projects 397,500.00 
Site Improvement Projects 112,500.00 
Piscasaw Fen Wetland Mitigation 22,500.00 
 
Total Capital Expenses  $549,500.00 
 
TOTAL ALL EXPENSES $1,834,168.71 
   
INSURANCE AND COMPENSATION FUND 
 
For the necessary and current expenses for insurance premiums and compensation payments of said Boone County 
Conservation District for the fiscal year beginning April 1, 2016 and ending March 31, 2017. 
 
Commercial Umbrella - Liability 50,000.00 
Workman's Compensation 19,500.00 
Unemployment Compensation Insurance 7,500.00 
 77,000.00 
 
 RETIREMENT FUND AND FICA TAX PAYMENTS 
 
For the necessary and current expenses for Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund and FICA tax payments of said Boone 
County Conservation District for the fiscal year beginning April 1, 2016 and ending March 31, 2017. 
 
Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund 55,162.25 
FICA Taxes 45,260.46 
 100,422.71 
Estimated Revenues 
 

  Non-tax Sources: 
 
   Summer Camp Programs  16,000.00 
   Public Education Programs  1,000.00 
   School Education Programs  6,000.00                           
Fines/Ticket Payment  500.00   
   Pioneer Festival  12,500.00 
   Natureôs Window  7,500.00 
   Other Revenues  3,500.00 
   Interest  11,500.00 
   Dog Park Tags  5,000.00 
   Brown Park & Cons. Foundation  6,000.00 
   Boone County Community Foundation 8,500.00 
   Cultural Heritage Gardens  2,000.00 
   Annual BCCD Dinner/Banquet  8,000.00 
   Archery Hunt Program  2,450.00 
   Firearm Hunt Program  1,550.00 
   Grants/Alternative Funding Sources 395,000.00 
   Transfer of Funds from Existing Accts 188,187.71 
      
   Total Non-Tax Receipts  675,187.71 
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Tax Sources:     
   Replacement Tax  82,500.00 
   Property Tax:   
      Corporate Rate  899,291.00 
      IMRF and Social Security Rate  102,486.00 
      Liability Insurance Rate  74,704.00  
 
  Total Tax Sources  1,158,981.00   

 
 
   TOTAL REVENUE  1,834,168.71 

 
 
 

 
 
 SECTION II:  That any unexpended balance of any items of the appropriations made in the General Purpose section of 
this Ordinance may be expended in making up any deficiency in any other item or appropriation made by the Ordinance. 
 
     SECTION III:   That this Ordinance shall be in full force and effect at the expiration of ten (10) days after its passage, 
approval and publication as passed 21st  day of March A.D., 2017. 
 
 
 

 
Attest: Mike Petersen - President 

 
 
 
 
Attest: Sean Beckmann - Treasurer 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Boone County Conservation District 
Education Program Fee Schedule Proposed 

K – 12 Field Study Programs 
Program length 2 ς 5 hours 

Boone County Schools…. $4 per student 
Out-of-County Schools…. $8 per student 

First 6 adults (including teacher) are free. 

Additional adults are charged the per student price. 
 

PK & Day Care Field Trips 
Program length 1 ς 2 hours 

Boone County Schools…. $2 per student 
Out-of-County Schools…. $4 per student 
 

PK – 12 Classroom Visits 
Boone County Schools…. $2/student for 1st hour, $1/student each add’l hour (2-hour 

program = $3/student) 

Out-of-County Schools…. $4/student for 1st hour, $2/student each add’l hour (2-hour 

program = $6/student) 
 

Boy & Girl Scout Programs 
Up to 4 hours:  

Residents…..$5/scout; Non Residents…..$8/scout 
5 - 7 hour programs: 

Residents…..$8/scout; Non Residents…..$10/scout 
7+ hour programs: 

Residents…..$10/scout; Non Residents…..$12/scout 
 

Public Programs:  Fees based on cost of materials, speaker, etc. 
Speaker Fees to Organized Groups:  Donation suggested 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



To: Members of Boone County Board and Members of Boone County Conservation District Board 

From: John R. Todt  
Date: March 13, 2017 

Re: Resignation from the Boone County Conservation District Board 

It is with regret that I am notifying you of my need to resign from the BCCD Board of Trustees. I have advanced stage cancer and my 
health issues necessitate that I step down from the Board. 
I have been pleased to have served for two five year terms on the BCCD Board. I am also pleased to have served as president of the 
Illinois Association of Conservation Districts. I am a great advocate of the efforts of the BCCD to support conservation projects in 
Boone County and make this a better place for all of us to reside. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


